## PUBLIC FACILITIES May 24, 2018

MEMBERS PRESENT: ALSO PRESENT:

Chairman Olive Superintendent Wiseman

Alderman Walters
Alderman Budd
Alderman Jones
Alderman Dorchinecz
Shirley Sams
Owen Lasswell

Chairman Olive called the meeting to order at 8:10 P.M.

## **CONCRETE WORK AT MUNICIPAL BUILDING**

Chairman Olive discussed the concrete and asphalt work he is recommending for the Municipal Building. He advised it is currently a safety hazard, as there are large cracks in the ramp. His plan are to remove the grass area and three of the walls on the ramp, remove the old water tank, and repour the concrete level.

There will be a new wall installed on the South facing the parking places, and also a new wall on the North South direction on the East Side. This wall will be tapered similar to the existing handrail. This area should create seven new parking places, which will be a flatter grade than the existing parking places.

The proposal received from Phil Tullis Excavating, Inc. is \$19,847.50 with the concrete to be provided by the City at a cost of \$6,540.00, the total cost is \$26,387.50. Chairman Olive is recommending that the cost be divided among the four Wards; the cost would be \$6,596.88 each. There were six Alderman in attendance some for, some against. The Committee decided to make a motion to send it back to the City Council for a vote from all Alderman.

Motion by Alderman Walters and seconded by Alderman Olive to recommend to the City Council to approve the project with Phil Tullis Excavating, Inc. for the demolition and concrete work at the Municipal Building at a cost of \$19,847.50 with the concrete to be provided by the City at a cost of \$6,540.00, the total cost is \$26,387.50, to be equally divided between the four wards at a cost of \$6,596.88 each. Motion was 2-2.

Motion by Alderman Vota and seconded by Alderman Dorchinecz to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 8:34 P.M.

Public Facilities Committee
Jim Olive, Chairman